
Lady Bulldogs Track Season Opens 
By Jaqueline Manriquez  
 

The Golden Plains High School girls started their track season at Hoxie April 5. 
The girls earned 57 points to place 4th as a team. 

Senior Emma Weiner ran the 1600 meter in 5:49.66 for 1st place. She also placed 
first in the 800m running in 2:42.8 and the 3200m at 12:21.91.   

Ava Brantley, Kailee Wessel, Hayden Wark, and Estella Vargas placed third in 
the 4 x 400m relay with a time of 5:44.68. Brantley, Vargas, Katie Carter, and Hayden 
Wark placed fifth in the 4 x 100m relay running a 1:03.39.  Wark also placed fifth in 
Triple Jump with a 26’ 10” jump and Kailee Wessel placed fifth in the 400m run with a 
time of 1:21.40. 

Sixth place points were award to Jordyn Fleckenstein in Javelin at 83’ 1”, 
Valentina Bermudez in Shot Put at 29’ 9.5,”  and Estella Vargas with a 26’ 1” Triple 
Jump. 

Additional results included- Discus: Kadalen Unrein 80’1”, Bermudez 63’4”, 
Fleckenstein 59’7”, Carter 48’6”; Javelin: Unrein 62’4”, Carter 60’4”, Marisol Perez 
48’11”; Shot Put: Unrein 28’1.75”, Fleckenstein 26’1”, Perez 23’3.5”; 100m: Wark 
16.28, Brantley 16.34, Wessel 16.56, Wendy Garcia 17.40; 200m: Brantley 34.5, Carter 
35.51, Garcia 36.52.  

 “It was a good start for our first track meet,” said Ava Brantley, “but we also 
have things to improve on.”  The girls will compete again on April 12 in Hill City. 
 


